
 
March 25, 2009 

Construction Notice  
STREET PAVING TRAFFIC IMPACTS ON IMPERIAL AVENUE  

FROM VIRGINIA STREET TO MC CARTHY COURT 
 
WHO: West Basin Municipal Water District (West Basin) 
 
WHAT: Street paving on Imperial Avenue from Virginia Street to McCarthy Court   
 
WHEN: Tuesday, March 31, 2009 through Friday, April 3, 2009 between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 5:30 p.m., 

excluding the intersection of Main Street and Imperial Avenue. 
 

Monday, April 6, 2009, through Friday, April 10, 2009 between the hours of 8:00 p.m. and 5:00 a.m. 
at the intersection of Main Street and Imperial Avenue, and sections of Imperial Avenue.   
Dates subject to change due to weather. 
 

WHERE: The contractor will be paving Imperial Avenue from Virginia Street to McCarthy Court.   
 
CONTACT: West Basin Construction Information hotline:  310‐318‐8104 
 
WHAT TO EXPECT DURING CONSTRUCTION AND INSTALLATION OF THE PIPELINE: 
� Construction signs to notify drivers, pedestrians and cyclists of construction activity and parking limits;  
� Flagmen controlling traffic during construction work hours; 
� No street parking on Imperial Avenue from Virginia Street to McCarthy Court in paving area only – 

restricted parking area will change daily; 
� Temporary re‐routing of traffic flow on Imperial Avenue during construction work hours, with one lane for 

westbound traffic and one lane for eastbound traffic maintained at all times;  
� To the extent possible, drivers and bicyclists are encouraged to use alternative streets during this work period to 

avoid traffic congestion;  
� Other construction impacts will include noise, minimal dust and minimal vibration. 

 
BACKGROUND: 
This recycled water pipeline extension is part of the West Basin’s Water Reliability 2020 program to decrease our 
region’s dependence on imported water from 66% to 33% by 2020. West Basin is extending recycled water pipelines, 
doubling conservation, expanding education programs and developing ocean‐water desalination to protect our drinking 
water supply. The Imperial Avenue/El Segundo Lateral project is approx. 4,700 feet of purple recycled water pipeline that 
will protect potable water in the city of El Segundo.  
 
For questions or comments about this pipeline construction, call the construction information hotline at  
310‐318‐8104 or email TrishaM@aol.com. 
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